
 

Agenda packets are available the 

Friday before each meeting. 

 Monday, Nov. 14 at 7 p.m. 

 Monday, Dec. 12 at 7 p.m. 

 Monday, Jan. 9 at 7 p.m. 

The City of Gardner’s official newsletter covering Gardner Municipal Airport news.  

Gardner 

Michael Kramer has become the 

new interim Public Works Director, 

which includes the Airport 

Manager role. This change in 

leadership follows the departure of 

Brian Faust, who moved to the City 

of Topeka earlier this month. 

Michael has acted as the city’s 

Utility Manager, overseeing the 

water, wastewater and electric 

divisions. Prior to working for 

Gardner, he worked for the City of 

Hutchinson as Engineering 

Director. In that role, he worked 

closely with the Hutchinson Airport 

Manager on several projects. 

www.gardnerkansas.gov 

At the October 17 City Council meeting, 

Council approved a proposal by the 

Airport Advisory Board to continue the 

subleasing of hangars at Gardner 

Municipal Airport. Subleasing will be 

allowed to continue under the following 

conditions: 

 Current subleases will be allowed to 

continue through December 2018. 

 All future subleasing will be for a 

maximum of two years per 

leaseholder. 

 The Airport Manager will use the 

waiting list to find someone to 

sublease. If no one on the waiting 

list wishes to sublease the hangar, 

the leaseholder may submit a name 

for consideration. 

 Subleases will have a separate 

approved lease and will pay the city 

directly. 

 

With the shortage of hangars in the area 

and the long timeframe to get from the 

waiting list to an actual hangar, those 

that have hangars (and have been 

paying rent) will be able to keep the 

hangar while they search for a 

replacement aircraft. Subleasing the 

hangar will allow someone to put their 

aircraft under cover while paying the 

city.   

Gardner Municipal Airport’s new flight school, Eagle 

Flight Aviation, is open for business. Joel Beyer, who 

runs the school, has his sights set on securing an 

airplane and finishing up the building’s interior. 

Beyer hopes the ground school renovations will be 

done soon. Stay tuned for more updates. 

Upgrades coming at flight school 



Airport Advisory Board Members 

Dave Hayden 913.856.7878 Blayne Camp 913.609.0749 

Joe Scalet 913.963.9754 Gil Ludwig 502.905.0063 

Ray Doerr 913.231.0671 Michael Kramer 913.856.0999 

A city consultant recently did an ADA 

compliance inspection at Gardner  

Municipal Airport (GMA). As a result, 

the city is looking to make upgrades to 

GMA in order for it to be accessible for 

all users. 

120 E. Main St. 
Gardner, KS 66030 

Aviation has been a part of Brent Bitikofer’s 

life as long as he can remember. With his 

father working as an AMP mechanic and 

pilot at Kansas City Suburban Airport, he 

spent a lot of time around airplanes as a 

young boy, and this eventually led him 

down the same road. At age 18, he began 

running a mechanical business at Gardner 

Municipal Airport (GMA).  

 

“This is a wonderful airport, especially 

because of its variety 

of aircraft and 

community feel. It’s a 

cool airport to be at – 

it’s unique,” Brent said. 

 

Brent mainly does 

mechanical work, from 

fabric work and 

structural repair to 

annual inspections and 

other projects. What he always keeps in 

mind when doing maintenance is the fact 

that owners are trusting him with their 

airplanes, and the personal bond means 

special care and attention is required. 

 

“Airplanes have personality, and as a result 

of that, everybody’s attached to their 

airplanes,” Brent said. 

 

He said his main goal as a service provider is 

making sure everyone gets quality customer 

service. By guiding and helping airport users 

as much as possible, Brent hopes GMA can 

be a comfortable and fun place to be.  

 

Still, he acknowledges the challenges 

associated with working in aviation, 

especially when it comes to keeping things 

both affordable and safe for plane owners. 

 

“It is a balancing act – 

being able to live 

economically and yet 

make it so other people 

can afford to fly,” Brent 

said. 

 

Brent hopes his legacy 

is helping pilots as 

much as possible. In 

addition to spreading 

his joy of flying and taking good care of 

airplanes, he also hopes to be an asset to 

the community and let people know they 

are welcome.  

 

“For anyone that uses the airport, I want 

them to know this is their airport. I want 

the people here to enjoy their airport 

experience,” Brent said. 

Gardner Municipal Airport is located at 31905 W. 175th St., Gardner, KS 66030 

 

 

(Interim Airport Manager) 

Ϸ 
Airport Costs 

  

100 Low Lead $4.35 

91 Octane MoGas $3.40 

Brent Bitikofer 

CǳŜƭ tǊƛŎŜǎ όtŜǊ Dŀƭƭƻƴύ 
¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ƛƴǘƻ ŜũŜŎǘ ƻƴ WŀƴΦ мΣ нлмтΥ 

 Ϸур ƘŀƴƎŀǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƻ Ϸмлл 

 Ϸмол ƘŀƴƎŀǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƻ Ϸмор 

 Ϸмур ƘŀƴƎŀǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƻ Ϸмфл 

 Ϸнмл ƘŀƴƎŀǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƻ Ϸнмр 

 Ϸср ƘŀƴƎŀǊǎ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ 

Financial Summary 

2016 Airport Fund through Sept. 30 

(75% of year elapsed): 

 Revenues* (52% at 75% of year) 

    360,663 

 Expenditures** (68% at 75% of year) 

 Personnel  9,275 

 Contractual Services 15,684 

 Commodities  42,027 

 Capital Outlay  325,830 

 Debt Service  62,155 

 Total Expenditures  454,971 

 Ending Fund Balance -94,308 

*Includes funds donated from Airport Assoc. 

**Includes encumbrances 

(Ending fund balance does not include FAA 

grant reimbursements) 


